Brief Notes from the Virtual Patient Forum Meeting

held on Monday 14th September 2020
Present:-  Margaret Howe, Elliott Bermudez-Galton, Avril Binns, Lesley Smith, 

                Vivienne Lane, Derek Bailey, Irene Bailey, Helen Yoxall, and 
                Gill Warburton
Apologies:- Rupert Leggett, William Baldwin and Clare Peddie
AGENDA ITEMS:-

1. Approval of minutes of meeting from 13th January 2020
2. Matters arising from the minutes
3. The impact of COVID-19 on access to the surgery and what the future holds 
4. Addressing the effects of COVID on mental health
5. Flu vaccines and safety measures for flu clinics
6. Operation waiting times
7. BARDOC 
8. Social Prescribing Network – a way to combat loneliness
9. Date and time of next meeting.
PRINCIPAL OUTCOMES OF DISCUSSIONS:-
1. Welcome to Derek and Irene Bailey - Derek and Irene were welcomed as new members to the group.  
Elliott kindly agreed during this discussion that he would chair the meetings in future following the resignation of Michael.
2. Approval of minutes of meeting from 13th January 2020 – The minutes were approved.
3. Matters arising from the minutes – There were no matters arising from the minutes.
4. The impact of COVID-19 on access to the surgery and what the future holds - Helen explained the extremely difficult circumstances that the practice team has been working under and why we are only seeing patients face-to-face when clinically necessary. This is following guidance from NHS England and is to try to protect patients and staff from contracting coronavirus.  Gill to put something about this in the next patient newsletter and to send a mass text to patients explaining that the surgery is still open. 
5. Addressing the effects of Covid on mental health - Lesley expressed her concerns about the impact that COVID is having on people‘s mental health. This significant problem was discussed. 
6. Flu vaccines and safety measures for flu clinics – Lesley asked what plans the practice had for delivering the flu vaccines safely. Gill explained that’s the first flu clinic held on 12th September had run extremely smoothly and safely and explained the process to the group.
7. Operation waiting times - Lesley was concerned about the impact that COVID has had on waiting times for routine operations. It was acknowledged that this is an unfortunate consequence of the pandemic but that’s the NHS has been working hard to try to catch up over the summer months.
8. BARDOC - Elliot expressed concerns about waiting times for patients being seen in the out of hours service and informed the group of the results of a survey that he undertook with local residents. He has some suggestions as to how things can be improved which he is relaying to BARDOC.
9. Social prescribing network – a way to combat loneliness - it was agreed to leave this until the next meeting.

10. Date and time of next meeting - November 16th at 5 pm via Zoom.

